Weedon Parish Council


Minutes of the Meeting of Weedon Parish Council held in the Methodist Chapel 
Wednesday 15th July 2009 at 8.00pm
PRESENT: Cllr Rose (Chairman), Cllr Jones, Cllr Moore, Cllr Measures, Cllr Sellers, Cllr Followell, County Cllrs Baldwin and Hussain, District Cllr Bond and the Clerk Sue Mordue. 
25. Receive Apologies: none
26. Open Forum for Parishioners: Mr Tracey attended from the NHS Ambulance Service to talk about Community Responders. Volunteers are required to act in this voluntary role in order to get to emergencies faster than the ambulance which is crucial for Heart Attack victims as every minute counts. 2 days of training are given with regular follow up. Have requested the Parish Council to put some notices up and information in the magazine and on the website.  
27. Declaration of interest in items on the agenda: District Cllr Bond declared his interest in planning applications due to his role as District Cllr sitting on the AVDC Development Control Committee as he will review his decision at Committee based on the additional information available at the time.
28. The minutes of the last meeting held on Wednesday 20th May 2009 and Wednesday 24th June 2009 were confirmed as true records.
29. Planning: To discuss planning applications and make recommendations:

a. 09/01058/APP and 09/01057/ALB – The Lilies demolition of existing conservatory ad erection of replacement stone/hardwood orangery – the Council resolved it had no objections to this application.
b. 09/01097/APP - 


Weedon Hill Major Development Area - Formation of access road and turning head for school site and associated surface water and foul drainage – the Council resolved it had no objections to the application however agreed that comments should be made regarding the access to the school site being inadequate. It was agreed that Cllr Measures would draft the wording for this.


c. 09/01086/APP - Weedon Hill Major Development Area - Formation of access road and turning head for care home on Phase 5 – the Council resolved it had no objection to this application however would comment that a facility should be provided on the site sufficient for parking and turning so ambulances can collect and deliveries can be made on the site.
d. 8 High Street – it was agreed at Development Control that the building should be moved 1m then the planning officer could approve. Cllr Sellers requested that clarification should be gained on the statement that ’the Laurels to be cut back’ on the plans. The request had been to continue the screen of the Laurel along the roadside. The Clerk would advise AVDC of this concern for clarification.
e. Cllr Followell requested that a future agenda item should be to discuss whether the Council should have a policy on new developments. The Council agreed to have this as an agenda item at the next meeting.
30. Environment:
a. Footpaths, Footways and Highways: 
i. Margaret Askew had walked the footpaths and undertaken a survey of them with the Environment Working Group. This information would be passed on to BCC Rights of Way for works to be carried out where necessary. 
ii. Clerk to report stile needs fixing between Cllr Measures and Owls Barn.
iii. Footpath 12 – had been cut and hedges would need doing in a month’s time. This would be monitored along with the grass.
iv. Pot holes on Northcroft and Cooks Hill. Cllr Moore raised concerns about the raised footpath on High Street as it was cracked and needs filling before the winter frosts.
v. Clerk requested to write to owners of Rosemount as foliage is overhanging the footpath and needs cutting back.
vi. Works completed: Bush outside Freeman-Attwood’s had been cut back by Maggie Saunders. DOCWRA had reinstated the verge on Aston Abbotts Road.
b. Street Lighting: to report any works required - none.
c. To discuss and agree whether to accept quotation from Clare Macdonald to maintain the ‘Barrel’ Project outside the 5 Elms: the Council resolved to accept Claire MacDonald quote of £55.00 to look after the barrel and change the shrubs 4/5 times a year. It was suggested that Clare asks the pub whether she can use the water from their ‘dog tap’ to water the barrel.
d. Tree Planting Project – to discuss and agree the plan for the replacement of dead trees – Nicholson’s had advised that the Council would have to pay to have new replacement trees. However the Council requests that the Clerk writes to them stating that they believe it should be covered under the guarantee as advice had been taken from Nicholson’s as they were recommended as Richard Bates had used them as they had replaced his dead trees which had not survived. There had been no adverse weather conditions and Nicholson’s had recommended the trees and planted them. 
e. Play Area –There were no High Risk issues on the RoSPA report however following a review of the report it was agreed that the seat would not be moved as it was concreted in and the other recommendations should be fixed. Cllr Moore agreed to undertake the weekly check of the area as per the insurance requirement.
31. Weedon Hill Development: 
a. The Council agreed to ratify the purchase of the new notice board which had been agreed outside the meeting. The board had been taken to the site manager at Weedon Hill who had agreed to install it for no charge however it was not yet up. The Council agreed to wait until the 31st July to see if they had put the board up. It was agreed that the legal notice would be displayed on this board and then a meeting held on 9th September to co-opt a new Councillor.
b. To discuss and agree whether Church notices can be put up on the new Weedon Hill Notice Board – the Council resolved that the Notice board should only be used for Council notices as if agreed it would set a precedent for other notices to be put up.
32. Weedon within the Aylesbury Vale local area: 
a. New Development - Direction of Growth of Aylesbury – to agree attendance at the Aylesbury Growth Arc Supplementary Planning Document Workshop 1 on Friday 24 July 2009. It was agreed that Cllr Rose would attend. 
b. LDF Core Strategy – it was agreed that Cllr Rose would draft a response opposing the Eastern Arc option and to ensure the emphasis is on the Southern Arc being the best option. 
33. Correspondence and other communications received since last meeting including:
a. Voluntary Impact – it was agreed that the Clerk should respond to this.  

b. BCC Resilience Team letter re Emergency Planning – it was agreed that Cllr Measures should be the contact for BCC and that the information should be included in the Parish Plan.
34. Weedon Village Parish Plan: Update on progress: the questionnaire had been agreed by Economic and Transport Groups, and Social and Community Group have done interviews where 25% of the village had attended at least one of these. The Environment Group had submitted 10 questions for inclusion but at the last meeting they asked for 20 and have not gained agreement yet on these. The deadline for agreeing this is September and each member of a stream group will cover their own patch and send out and collect in the questionnaires. Target finish date is Spring Summer 2010.  Cllr Rose had done some excellent work on this to enable the results to be analysed numerically in a meaningful way.
a. Request for replacement bus shelter or seat on the A413 – the Council resolved to await the outcome of the Parish Plan however at present this would not be replaced.

b. The Council agreed to the request for seats at: replacement of one that used to be in ‘the gap’ along the Aston Abbotts Road and one for the corner of East End and Aston Abbotts Road. These would be financed by a donation from WVA. Cllr Hussain offered to assist with their funding so once WVA have sourced them the Council should advise him of a potential cost to see if he can assist. Clerk to approach HOC re any approval required to site them on the verges. 
35. Finance / Accounts:

a. The financial statements of accounts and bank reconciliations for the year to date May 2009 were agreed as reviewed.

b. The Council resolved to issue the following cheques:

The Old Schoolroom


£12.00

Lynch Garden Services
 

£80.00

Playsafety Ltd
 

£82.80

CLC Grounds Maintenance
 

£131.50

CLC Grounds Maintenance
 

£150.00

CLC Grounds Maintenance
 

£65.75

Greenthumb
 

£44.00

c. Risk Assessment – it was agreed to give feedback to the Clerk so that it could be approved at the next meeting. 
36. The date of next meeting was agreed as 9th September 8.00pm in the Chapel for Co-option of a new Councillor and then the normal Council meeting on 16th September 2009 8.00pm in the Old Schoolroom.  

The meeting closed at 10.05pm  

Signed…………………………. Date…………………
​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​



